

## COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

## DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY TIDEWATER REGIONAL OFFICE

Matt Strickler Secretary of Natural Resources 5636 Southern Boulevard, Virginia Beach, Virginia 23462 (757) 518-2000 Fax (757) 518-2009 www.deq.virginia.gov

David K. Paylor Director

Craig R. Nicol Regional Director

March 8, 2018

Larry Higgerson Higgerson-Buchanan Landfill 5444 Bainbridge Boulevard Chesapeake, Virginia 23320

RE: Issuance of Solid Waste Permit No. 493

**Higgerson Buchanan CDD Landfill** 

Dear Mr. Higgerson:

Enclosed is Permit #493 for the Higgerson Buchanan CDD Landfill. In accordance with 9VAC20-81-600A, the Director may modify a permit at his own initiative. This permit replaces the existing one page permit with a modularized permit that incorporates all elements of the facility relative to design, construction, operations, groundwater monitoring, closure and post-closure.

As provided by Rule 2A:2 of the Supreme Court of Virginia, you have 30 days from the date of service of this decision to initiate an appeal of this decision, by filing notice with:

David K. Paylor, Director Virginia Department of Environmental Quality ATTN: Division of Land Protection & Revitalization P.O. Box 1105 Richmond, Virginia 23218

In the event that this decision is served to you by mail, three days are added to that period. Please refer to Part Two of the rules of the Supreme Court of Virginia, which describes

Higgerson Buchanan CDD Landfill SWP 493 March 8, 2018 Page 2 of 2

the required content of the Notice of Appeal, including specification of the Circuit Court to which an appeal is taken, and additional requirements governing appeals from decisions of administrative agencies.

If there are any questions about this letter, please contact Mr. Donald Brunson at (804) 698-4239, and/or by email at <a href="mailto:donald.brunson@deq.virginia.gov">deq.virginia.gov</a>. Questions regarding the groundwater monitoring program should be directed to Ms. Rachel Patton at (757) 518-2145, and/or by email at <a href="mailto:rachel.patton@deq.virginia.gov">rachel.patton@deq.virginia.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Melinda Woodruff Land Protection Manager

## Enclosure

cc: Donald Brunson, Solid Waste Permit Writer, DEQ-TRO
Rachel Patton, Groundwater Remediation Specialist, DEQ-TRO
Kathryn Perszyk, Solid Waste Permit Coordinator, DEQ-CO
Bryan Conley, Conley, Environmental Corporation